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Notice of Decision Made 

Decision maker Deputy Chief Executive and City Treasurer 

Date of decision 15 March 2023 

What is the decision? 
To give Capital Expenditure approval of £543,000 to 
implement a number of interventions to help improve safety 
and perception of safety along the route 

Reasons for the decision 
(but excluding any exempt or 
confidential information) 

The approval of capital expenditure to create safer and more 
accessible environments for people to walk and cycle, 
improving aspects of perceived and actual personal security 
by creating a safe environment for pedestrians and cyclists. 
This will be achieved with measures such as, improved 
lighting, signage, access control, improved entrances, and 
other works.  

Alternatives considered 
and rejected 

Through the development of the Manchester Cycleway 
designs, various options have been considered. Initially the 
scheme was going to deliver 13.25km of lighting but 
consultation with local community groups determined this 
option was unlikely to resolve problems associated with the 
route. Additionally, an Ecology survey showed that lighting 
would disturb local wildlife and fauna.  

Interests Declared None 

Officer contact details 
For any further information 

Name: Ian Halton 
Position: Head of Design Commissioning & PMO 
Tel no: 0161 227 3960 
Email address:  Ian.halton@manchester.gov.uk  

Register of Key Decisions 

Register of Key Decisions 
Reference 

2023/01/23A 

OR – if not published in the Register of Key Decisions 

Reasons for special urgency 
such that this was not published 
in a Register of Key Decisions 

 

Scrutiny Call In 

Call-in deadline 4:00pm on 22 March 2023 

OR – if Exempt from Call-in 

Advice as to how any delay 

would seriously prejudice the 
legal or financial position of 
the Council 

 

tel:0161%20227%203960


Scrutiny Chair 
who agreed the urgency 

 

  

Date this notice was published 15 March 2023 

 


